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      For people with intellectual 
   and developmental disabilities

Update 1:  Unpacking the Employment-Day Line and Assumptions 5920-2025*
The main funded day options for persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities are the Dept. of Developmental Services(DDS) Employment -Day services (Empday) - line item 5920-2025, and MassHealth Day Habilitation (dayhab).  Dayhab hopefully will receive a welcome portion of a $200 million allocation based on Gov. Healey’s proposed FY’24 budget.  This should begin to address those not attending dayhab (day programs mark 36th month of limited services).  This fact sheet focuses on the Empday line item also severely affected during the pandemic and since then.  The budget reflects impact of COVID and workforce shortage.  The last column reports a conservative total we would expect if ALL those who turned 22 years of age since 2020, were being provided Empday services (except for FY’23 and FY’24 graduates whose funding is in 5920-5000).  Our estimate also doesn’t include projected Chapter 257 rate allocations (every 2 years).  
	Line Item
	Description
	FY'20 Final Budget
	FY'21 Budget H1 Request
	FY'21 Final Budget  (shutdown)
	FY'22 Final Budget
	FY'23 Final Budget
	FY'24 H1 Proposal
	Projected FY'24 if All Served*

	5920-2025
	Community Day/Work
	239,513,699
	253,891,529
	239,563,699
	234,962,246
	278,562,283
	240,080,258
	282,647,189


A gap of $43 Million exists between H1 and our estimate.  This is one way we see the number of people unserved or underserved.  We conservatively estimate that 2,400 persons are NOT being served in Empday. For FY’23, we anticipated that the day programs would NOT be able to fully re-new day services.  The legislature included systems change language and expanded transferability of funds (including family support).  Given these tools, we advocated for further proactive DDS action collecting information on the unserved/underserved from service providers of Empday & Dayhab.  But FY’23 Empday dollars will be returned to the general fund, leaving the impression to our new governor and possibly the legislature that nothing could be done for those unserved.  As a result, the total of $240 Mil for FY’24 leaves Empday resources at FY’2020 totals.
The proposed DDS budget does include $7 Million additional in Family Support, but given what we document, this is not nearly enough to address the needs of the unserved and underserved. The legislature’s FY’23 (and ’22) language of “new, more fluid service model”, “plan for increased need”, or “in-home or in-community services” or “novel approaches which may not be reflected in legislative language”, set the tone for further action today and in FY’2024.  The Arc urges systemic attempts to assist those who are experiencing regression and isolation, and their caregivers who have taken on additional responsibility.  This includes family members and non-family members (e.g., those at family homes, shared living, adult foster or family care, group settings, etc.)
*We will be unpacking several other line items this month (March 2023).
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